
 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Anthony J. Zell, Jr., Wastewater Utility Director 

DATE: November 13, 2023 

SUBJECT: Bid Approval for McIntyre Sewer Interceptor Project (City Project 2021-04) 

 
 

 

                            AGENDA ITEM # 
 
 

Three bids were opened on Monday November 6th, for the above referenced project.  This 
project will extend the sewer from Gilman Road south to McIntyre Road.  All necessary 
easements have been acquired. 
 
Bid Results 
Infrastructure Solutions  $3,428,750.00 
Legacy Underground   $3,836,901.00 
Linaweaver Construction, Inc. $2,995,003.00 
 
The engineering estimate for this project was $4,932,235.  George Butler Associates, the design 
engineer, has reviewed the bids and found that Linaweaver Construction met the requirements 
of the bid, and is a qualified, competent contractor in the state of Kansas.  A copy of the 
engineer’s acceptance letter is attached.  The project may begin within 14 days of contract 
approval, and the total contract time for final completion is 320 days.  Construction observation 
services will be provided by Monarch Engineering under a separate contract.  
 
Policy Consideration:  N/A 
 
Financial Consideration: Funds for this project will be paid with a combination of the Utility’s 
reserves, the $1.3M in grant funds from the BASE grant, and financing through the issuance of 
temporary notes. 
 
Recommended Action:     A motion to accept the bid from Linaweaver Construction for the 
construction of City Project 2021-04, in the amount of $3,084,853 (Base bid plus 5% 
construction contingency), (Three million, eighty-four thousand, and eight hundred fifty-three 
dollars)  
 



 

 

9801 Renner Boulevard, 
Suite 300 
Lenexa, KS 66219 

November 10, 2023 

 

Mr. Tony Zell 
Wastewater Utility Director 
City of Lansing 
800 First Terrace 
Lansing, Kansas 66043 

 

RE: Recommendation of Award 
 City Project No. 21-04, McIntyre Sewer Extension 

 

Dear Tony: 

Please be advised that we have completed our review of the bid form submitted by Linaweaver 
Construction, Inc. for the McIntyre Sanitary Sewer Extension project. (Bid tab enclosed.) As of the bid 
opening on November 6, 2023, Linaweaver was the apparent low bidder. 

Mr. Marcus Linaweaver was contacted on November 7, 2023, to discuss the bid that Linaweaver 
Construction, Inc. submitted for the referenced project. Mr. Linaweaver indicated that Linaweaver is 
comfortable with the amount shown on their bid. Linaweaver Construction also provided references 
for similar projects, a list of subcontractors, and a financial statement for review.  

Based on the information provided and both GBA’s and the City’s experience with Linaweaver 
Construction, Inc. we can find no evidence that the company would not be able to perform Project 21-
04 (McIntyre Sewer Extension) in a timely and efficient manner. Therefore, we recommend that 
Project No. 21-04 be awarded to Linaweaver Construction, Inc. with a base bid in the amount of 
$2,995,003.00. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call. 

 

Sincerely, 

GEORGE BUTLER ASSOCIATES, INC. 

 

Nick Kleekamp, P.E. 
Project Manager 

 

Enclosures 

cc: Marcus Linaweaver – Linaweaver Construction, Inc. 
Colleen Connor, P.E. – GBA 
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